
From: Soura, Christian
To: Rick Edwards <redwards@thirdsectorcap.org>

Date: 7/3/2013 8:54:03 AM
Subject: RE: Hello and White House planning

                Glad to hear you’re back on your feet.  I have an hour or so after we wrap on Monday before I have to get 
back on the road, so I’d be glad to grab coffee after the session wraps up, if that works.
 
CLS 
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Rick Edwards [mailto:redwards@thirdsectorcap.org] 

Sent: Monday, July 01, 2013 3:02 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Hello and White House planning
 
Hi, Christian.  I am back in the saddle ( albeit gingerly) from surgery and Peter updated me on his 
meetings with you and other staff.  Thank you very much for your time and discussions.  
 
I am attending the White House meeting on Monday , the 8th and thought you might be also.  I am 
hoping to hear more of your conversations with Erica and Jeff L and thoughts on next steps.  
 
We could meet for drinks post the session end at 430pm if you are in attendance.  Let me know and 
if not, I will plan to call you early next week.  
 
All the best.  Regards. 
 
Rick
 

Richard Edwards
Partner, Capital Markets
Third Sector Capital Partners
203 856 0850
Redwards@thirdsectorcap.org
www.thirdsectorcap.org
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